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Dear Minister 
 
I am writing to formally put on record the concerns of our Subject Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee 2 which met on 6 December 2023 to consider the Annual Corporate Safeguarding 
Report 2022/23. 
 
During discussions, the Committee was extremely concerned about the number of families, 
children and young people in temporary accommodation and the impact that this has on their 
safety and overall wellbeing.  
 
In cases of families with children presenting as homeless, the Committee heard that the 
Council try, wherever possible, to utilise accommodation from the private rental sector or 
holiday rentals to try to keep family units together and to avoid any additional disruption to the 
children such as changes to schooling, etc.  
 
However, Members were troubled that the challenge of securing such accommodation is made 
more difficult by differential between the private rental value and the current level of Local 
Housing Allowance.  
 
I have been asked as Chair of the Subject Overview and Scrutiny Committee 2 to express the 
Committee’s concerns and their support of the lobbying by Local Authority Cabinet Members 
and Officers to Welsh Government to raise the Local Housing Allowance in order to close the 
disparity and enable Councils to support those presenting as homeless and the social sector 
via the private rental market.  
 
The Committee requests that due consideration be given to the above and look forward to your 
response by return. 
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Yours sincerely,  
 

 
 
Y Cyng / Councillor Freya Bletsoe  
Cadeirydd y Pwyllgor Trosolwg a Chraffu Pwnc (Gwasanaethau Cymdeithasol) / Chair of 
Subject Overview and Scrutiny Committee 2 (Social Services) 
 


